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PURPOSE  

The Ninilchik-Anchor Point Joint Service Area Work Group (NAPJSAWG) was 

established on March 17, 2020 by KPB Resolution 2020-025 as a result of the 

February 6, 2020 town hall meeting in Ninilchik. The work group tasked with 

researching and making recommendations regarding the following questions: 

Should Ninilchik have its own service area, should it attempt to join APFEMSA, or 

should Ninilchik try to make adjustments and continue to operate a volunteer 

service?    

The first NAPJSAWG meeting was held on May 1, 2020 and subsequent meeting 

were held the following 2 Friday for a total of 3 meetings. The meetings were 

advertised in accordance with the Open Meetings Act and the public was 

encouraged to attend. 

The group supports and makes the following recommendations:  

RECOMMENDATIONS 

Recommendation #1 – Combine to Create New Larger Service Area  

 

The work group unanimously recommended that a question be placed on the 

October 6, 2020 ballot proposing to combine the Anchor Point Fire and 

Emergency Medical Service Area (APFEMSA) with the area currently being served 

by Ninilchik Emergency Services (NES) and the white area shown on the enclosed 

map (not to exceed the voting precincts of Ninilchik and Anchor Point) to create 

a new fire and emergency medical services service area.  
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The group considered a potential timeline as follows: 

Ninilchik – Anchor Point Joint Service Area 

May 19, 2020 Final Report Due to Assembly 

June 2, 2020 
Ordinance placing the question on the ballot 

introduced and set for public hearing on July 7th  

June 3rd – July 6th 
Public Hearing in Anchor Point (specific date TBD) 

Public Hearing in Ninilchik (specific date TBD) 

July 7, 2020 
Ordinance placing the question on the ballot 

enacted by the Assembly 

August 4, 2020 Proposition Summary approved by the Assembly 

October 6, 2020 Regular Municipal Election 

October 13, 2020 Certification of Election Results 

November 2020 
Confirming the Appointment of New Service Area 

Board Members 

December 2020 First board meeting and SA Board training 

January 1 2021 Property assessment date 

February 2021 Initiate FY2022 budget draft process 

June 15, 2021 Mil rate set before 6/15 

July 1, 2021 Property tax levied 

July 1, 2021 Funds Available 

Sept-Nov 2021 Property taxes due 
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Recommendation #2 – Budget and Mill Rate 

Budget as Proposed and 2.95 Mill Rate 

The group unanimously recommended that the service area maintain no less 

than ten (10) FTE employees to model a volunteer department of paid and 

volunteer staff The group unanimously recommended a mil rate of not to exceed 

2.95 mils. This mil rate would ensure a sustainable fund balance, support the 

minimum requested FTE employees, and supplement a reasonable capital outlay 

plan. Functional operations in the proposed budget below are not based upon a 

24 hour / 7-day station. 
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Recommendation #3 – Communication and Education Campaign 

The group unanimously recommended that the borough work with the impacted 

fire chiefs to respond to questions posed by the group. The fire chiefs would relay 

management actions or gain decisions from respective organizations to ensure 

continued communications between the borough administration and the 

Ninilchik Emergency Services board of directors. The fire chiefs would also work to 

create a frequently asked question (FAQ) and factual document to provide 

information to the voters.  

 


